Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 9, 2008
8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present: Leonidas Bachas, Mike Bardo, Virginia Blum, Phil Harling, Peter Hislop, Brandon Look, Ellen Riggle, Ted Schatzki, Kirsten Turner, and Connie Wood
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM.

1) Interim Dean Harling reviewed the Committee’s role and discussed issues of confidentiality.  The Committee elected Peter Hislop to serve as Chair for the fall semester and Virginia Blum to serve as Chair for the spring semester.  The Committee decided to meet every other Monday from 8:30 to 10:00 A.M. for the AY09.  Additional meetings will be called on an add-needed basis.
2) The minutes from the April 28, 2008 meeting were approved.

3) Interim Dean Harling updated the Committee on College business:

a. Interim Dean Harling discussed the College’s budget.  The College is going into the year with an $800,000 reserve.  Due to the state budget forecast, fiscal constraint will be practiced until more is known on the potential for a mid-year budget cut.  Faculty raises remain the top priority for AY09.  The College’s building priorities were reviewed.  
b. During AY09 the College will undertake a total of 16 faculty searches.  

c. The College will entertain special opportunity hires.

d. The search committee for the new A&S Dean has been named.
e. Committee members reviewed the Dean’s Office AY09 goals.  Interim Dean Harling discussed two in particular: (1) strengthening the new advising model by matching students with faculty mentors, and (2) implementing assistant-professor mentoring programs in each department.

4) Interim Dean Harling announced that Provost Subbaswamy will come to a joint Council of Chairs and Executive Committee meeting on Thursday, September 25.  The Committee discussed how best to structure the meeting.  
5) The Committee approved the proposed College Advisory Committee slate.

6) Interim Dean Harling circulated request for proposals for departments to host teaching workshops.  

7) The Committee discussed a draft request for proposals to create undergraduate and graduate certificate programs. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kirsten Turner

